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FIRE PERMITS

No person shall kindle or authorize to kindle a fire in the open air for
the purpose of burning brush, weeds, grass or rubbish of any kind
except where there is snow in the site, without permission from the
Canaan Fire Warden. Persons in violation are subject to fines pursu-
ant to 10 V.S.A. Ch. 83 §2645.

Norinan Flanagan, Canaan Fire Warden

603-331-1175

INTERESTED IN ONE OF THE FOLLOWING.........

Green Up Day Coordinator

Recreation Park Committee Member

Northeastern Vermont Development Association (NVDA)
Representative

For more information or are interested, please contact Noreen
Labrecque, Town Clerk at 802-266-3370

DOG LICENSES

The deadline is April 1st to
register your dog before late
fees are applied. :

Per state law—all dogs 6 months or older are to
be licensed every year,

Please bring in your most recent rabies certificate.

If you no longer own your pet contact the Town,
so your name will be removed.

If you do not by that dete the Animal Control
Officer will pay you a visit.

2022 GREEN UP DAY IS
MAY 7!

Pick up your Green Up trash bags and get out in your
community on Saturday, May 7 to clean up your
neighborhood roads and waterways. As a volunteer,
you make a huge difference for our environment.

Green Up trash bags will be available at the Town Office and the
Alice M. Ward Memorial Library.

CLEANUP OF EXCREMENT

Responsibility for cleanup of excrement. The
owner of any animal shall be responsible for
the prompt removal of any excreta deposited
by his or her animal(s) off the owners premis-
es. Failure to remove such excreta shall be
considered a violation of the ordinance. The
fine for a violation of this section of the ordi-
nance shall be $50 with a waiver fee of $25.
A written warning shall be issued for the first
violation of this section of the ordinance.

LEASH LAW

Responsibility for Leash Law: “At large” shall be
intended to mean off the premises of the owner,
and not immediately under the control of the
owner or a member of the immediate family ei-
ther by leash, cord, chain or otherwise. Failure to
follow the leash law shall be comsidered a viola-

tion of the ordinance.
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Selectboard Quarterly Report

WEIGHT LIMITS ON TOWN ROADS

There is a weight limit on town roads. We have the permits at the town office that you can fill out
for waivers. The cost is minimal in that it is $5 for a truck and $10 for a fleet. This way if you are
stopped. on town roads you will have proof of permit. Contact the town office to get the infor-
mation.

HALL STREAM BRIDGE

Shortly we will be getting more information on the scope and times of the work on the rehabbing
of the Hall Stream Bridge. We will post on the town website the updates.

COMMITTEES

If you are interested in sitting on any of the town committees, please notify the Town Office. We
need more people involved and it gives a chance for others to give back to your commumity.

WIPES

Please remember to not flush the wipes into the sewer system because these plug our pumps and
can burn a pump out fast. It may say flushable, but they are not to go into the sewer system.

COMPOSTING RULES

COMPOSTING MATERIAL ACCEPTED ON SATURDAY’S ONLY

Fruit N ] rBoﬁ'csh

Vegetables Plastics — Recycle Bin

Meats Keurig containers

Coffee grounds & filters Newspapers — Recycle Bin

Liquids (keep to a minimum) Grass trimmings & lawn debris — Stump Dump
(less than a cup)

Egg shells Rice (cooked or uncooked)

KEEP AN EYE ON FUTURE UPDATES AS NEEDED
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i 1 While it may seem simple and harmless to discharge your sumip pump down a regular drain in
- {your home, if's actually a bad idea to send that water into the sanitary system. On top of poten-

Why you shouldn’t discharge your sump pump into the sewer system

When it comes to plumbing, there can be a fine line between finding the easiest solution and ex-
ploiting a shorteut. An example that comes to mind is the method for discharging a sump pump.
Some homeowners connect their sump pump to a nearby drain and never give it a second
thought.

tially being illegal, this method can overwhelm the sewage system and cause other issues.

1. It may be illegal. In our municipality as in most connecling a sump pump to the sewer line
is a big no-no. You could be fined for each day that your sump pump is illegally hooked into
the sanitary sewer in some areas.

2. Overwhelming the sewage system. During a heavy rainstorm, the volume of water that
sump pumps can move is more than the municipal sewer system and water treatment facil-
ity are designed to handle. If the sewer main gets overwhelmed, then wastewater can get
hacked up into your sewer line (under the property) or even into your home. This can result
in a giant mess and health hazards.

3. Environmental impact. When water treatment facilities are overloaded, they can dump
sewage or only partially cleaned water into local water outlets, which is harmful to the envi-
ronment.

4. Issues selling your house. If you're looking fo sell your heme and your sump pump is in-
correctly hooked up, it may get flagged during a home inspection.

How to properly discharge a sump pump

There are two acceptable methods for discharging a sump pump. You can have the discharge
pipe empty onto your property at least 10 feet from the home. With this approach, make sure the
ground slopes away from the foundation and the pipe stays clear of debris or animals.

The second option is connecting the sump pump to the storm drain, which is separate from the
sanitary sewer system. This approach usually requires professional installation but completely
removes the water from your property.

STUMP DUMP
Opens Saturday, May 7, 2022 and
Closes October 29, 2022

Open the 2nd week of the month on Wednesday only.

Check out the newsletier calendars and town website for scheduled dates.

Hours of operation 8:00 AM to 12:00 PM l‘
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PROCEDURE FOR FROZEN METERS AND OR BROKEN LINES

Section 6A. Procedure for Frozen Meters and or Broken Lines. The homeowner is responsible for the
water service from the water shut-off to the home which includes the water meter. If a water meter
breaks due to any occurrence, including freezing, it is the homeowner’s responsibility.

These steps should be followed if an incident occurs:

1, Shut off the water as it enters the house if there is a working valve. If not successful, notify the
Water Operator at 802-266-7723 to schedule having the water shut off at the curb stop. If possible,
someone representing the property should be present when this is performed.

2. Contact the Water District for a replacement meter or frost plate if the incident is related to a frozen
meter. The Water District will furnish a water meter for & fee, and you will be invoiced.

3. The water meter must be installed by the District’s Water Operator. Under no circumstances will
meters be permitted to be installed in any other fashion.

The complete copy of the Rules, Regulations and Schedule of Rates and Charges can be viewed
on our Town website at http://canaan-vt.org/firedistrictordinances. htmi or you can request a
paper copy to be mailed or emailed by calling the Town Office at §02-266-3370.

Bears Are Awake

As the snow melts and the weather warms, bears are waking vp hungry.
1. Take down any birdfeeders or suet.

2. Store garbage and food scrap callection contafners in a building if possible, Use other strategies to deter
bears as needed,

3. Backyard compost in an enclosed container that would be challenging for a bear to open and use Jots of
browns to cover any smells. If you have a bear visit, immediately stop composting in your yard and bring
food scraps to a local drop off.

4. Learn more about living with black bears: https:// vtfishandwildlife. com/learn-more /living-with-
wildlife /living-with-black-bears
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HOUSEHOLD TTEMS

Air Fresheners

Ammonia

Arts & Craft Supplies

Bleach

Cleaners (includes: drain, oven,
floor, window, rug, etc.)

Disinfectants

Metal & Furniture Polish

Mothballs

Mercury Thermometers

Nail Polish/Remover

Spot and Stain Removers

PLEASE DO NOT BRING:

May 6th 12:00 PM—-4:00 PM
May 7th 3:00 AM—1:00 PM
September 9th 12:00 PM—-4:00 PM
September 10th  8:00AM-———1:00 PM

ACCEPTED ITEMSE LISTED BELOW:
GARDEN SUPPLIES

Creosote
Dioxins
Fertilizers
Flea Killers
Fungicides
Herbicides
Inspect sprays
Muriatic acid
No-pest strips
Pesticides

Rodent Killers

Asbestos

Explosives, including gun powder,
Ammunition

Flares

Infectious waste

Prescription medications
Radioactive waste, inchuding smoke

detectors

2022 Canaan HHW Events Schedule—CANAAN TRANSFER STATION

GARAGE

Antifreeze

Brake Fluid

Corrosives

Car waxes & cleaners
Engine degreasers
Gasoline/ dry gas
Kerosene

Lighter fluid

Oil based & latex paint
Paint thinner

Sealants

Stains/ Strippers
Swimming pool chemicals
Transmission fluid

Wood preservatives

TRANSFER STATION (ACCEPTED WEEKLY) MUST SEE OPERATOR FOR PROPER DISPOSAL

Used motor oil/ filters, used cooking oil, fluorescent light bulbs/ CEL's, lead-—acid car batteries, propane cylinders and clectronics
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FROM THE LISTERS

NEMRC has completed a reappraisal of all real property in Canaan as of April 1, 2022. Over the past
year they have inspected the properties and entered the information into a computer assisted mass
appraisal (CAMA) system. Many changes in property values have occurred since the previous reap-
praisal, and many properties have undergone substantial physical changes. The purpose is to get the
reappraisal of the properties to what value your property would sell for in today’s market. The last Re-
appraisal was in 2008.

Official Change of Appraisal Notice booklets will be mailed at the end of April. Every effort has been
made to equitable assess property in Canaan. Please compare your property with similar properties
and with properties that have sold over the past three years. Information about the Hearing Process
and Formal grievance hearings will be included in the booklet.

Many Thanks
They have met with many individuals over the past year, and we would like to thank you for your kind-
ness and assistance during the completion of this important project.

ANNUAL VERMONT HOMESTEAD DECLARATION

By Vermont law, property owners whose homes meet the definition of a Vermont homestead must file a Homestead Declara-
tion annually by the April 15th filing deadline. If eligible, it is important that you file so that you are correctly assessed the
homestead tax rate on your property.

Please remember to file both the 2022 Form HS-122 Homestead Declaration and 2021 Schedule HI-144
Houschold Income before the April 15th filing deadline.

In Vermont, all property is subject to education property tax to pay for the state’s schools. For this purpose, property is catego-
rized as either non-homestead or homestead. A homestead is the principal dwelling and parcel of land surrounding the dwell-
ing, owned and occupied by the resident as the person’s domicile. ‘

All property is considered non-homestead (formerly "nonresidential"), unless it is declared as a homestead. The education
property tax rate levied on non-homestead property differs from the rate levied on homestead property. It is your responsibility |
as the property owner to claim the property as a homestead if you meet, or expect to meet, the following requirements: ;

® Youare a Vermont resident

®  You own and occupy a homestead as your domicile as of April 1, 2022

Plegse note: If you meet these requirements, except that your homestead is leased to a tenant on April 1, 2022, you may
still claim it as a homestead if it is not leased for more than 182 days in the 2022 calendar year,

MNONHOMESTEAD PROPERTY

Property is considered non-homestead if one of the Following applies:

*Your property is leased for more than 182 days out of the calendar year.
#The property is used exclusively for a commerdial, including rental, purpose.

¢The property is used for a second home, camp, vacation, or summer cottage.
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PO Box 214

Canaan, V'T 05903

. canvthistsoc@gmail.com

Canaan .Historicfai 50558‘!{‘ ' http:/ /www.canaan-vthistoricalsociety. org

As is obvious, the past winter and previous years have let me a bit anxious. We have
§! yet to have a meeting this year but have planned for one in April to discuss a couple

projects and events for the rest of the year.

We did attend a Zoom meeting with Canaan Naturally Connected and a group from
Canada regarding the addition of a Pioneer Trail site in Beecher Falls. A second meeting
will be scheduled. If approved, we would work with CNC on the project.

We applied for a Tillotson Foundation grant that would have enabled us to hire stu-
dents for the summer to work on projects and act as docents a few hours per day. Un-

fortunately, it was denied. The pay would not have funded retirement but it would have

EI provided some spending money for the students and helped us finish a number of small

projects.

We recently received a box of photographs of Canaan Elementary students, none of

which had names or dates on them. They appear to be from the late 1990s and carly

2000s, If you would like to come in to identify some of the kids, you are more than

welcome.

Hope you have a great Spring and please find time to come by and visit this Sum-

mer. Thanks for your support.

Dennis Fuller, Chairman

o g

. - . S
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The Northeast Kingdom Community Action office in Canaan is getting excited for spring!
We again will have plots of garden space available to whomever would like one. Plots are

10’ by 7’ and are free! Some seeds are available. Gardening tools and water are always avail-
able. Call the office to sign up, 802-266-7134.

Do you love gardening but don’t want the responsibility of your own plot? NEKCA keeps a
garden for the food shelfand can always use help.

June is Dairy Month! and NEKCA is planning on celebrating by offering activities through-
out the month. Keep an eye on our Facebook page (NEKCAEssex) for updates!

SUPPQR‘T MQI’D S‘E:RVIC:TES
AT FLEODAE

o ererrings partnarﬁh ix»

What does SASH provide to Participants?

1 Comprehensive Health and Wellness Assessment

© Healthy Living Planning—We provide you with tools and resources to meet your wellness goals.

¢ Informed Team Support

° Support with Transitions back home from a Hospital or Rehab stay

¢ Community Healthy Living Plan—We offer FREE exercise classes, education, and opportunities to

socialize with peers

¢ 1 © Check-ins & coaching by our SASH Coordinator and Wellness Nurse
For more information contact:
¢ Susan Mund, SASH Coordinator
802-825-3648

susanm{@ruraledge.org.
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ALICE M.WARD MEMORIAL LIBRARY

Spring is in the air] Is it here to stay? The library is busy and active. We’re open Monday, Tuesday, Wednes-
day and Thursday from Noon-5pm & Saturday from 10am-tpm.

Our “Tiny Art Show” is brightening up things! Over 50 local residents picked up a kit with paint and supplies
and brought back a tiny masterpiece. Please come visit the Tiny Art Show now on display. Participants were
split equally, 50% teenagers and 50% adults. In April we celebrate National Library Week! The Tiny Art
Show will continue into a “Tiny Short Story Contest” where anyone can enter by writing a Tiny Short Story,
two sentences long, about their favorite Tiny Art Show painting. We will pick a winner (or twol).

Canaan Playgroup meets at the Library on Tuesday mornings at Yam led by Airole Warden. Children ages
birth-5 are invited with a parent or caregiver to join in the fun of building early literacy foundations, socializ-
ing and free play activities, RSVP is not required.

The Fiber Friends crafting group meets every Monday at 1. Bring a craft or just drop by to visit and enjoy the
company and conversation, The Go Ask Alice Book Club meets on the first Thursday of April in a hybrid in-
person and Zoom format. New members are always welcome. The library has free passes to the ECHO
Leahy Center in Burlington! This would make a fine April vacation day trip. Check them out today.

Save the date! On July 6 (10:30am) join us for a live, in person animal encounter program with VINS
(Vermont Institute of Natural Science/Quechee VT) as we kick off the summer reading program. Stay tuned
for our summer reading program plans.

Good news! As of April 1st, COVID testing will no longer be a requirement to enter Canada. Vaccination
and pre-registration via the ArriveCAN app is still required for optional travel. The VDH and NCHC have
given the library COVID at-home rapid antigen test kits and N95 masks for the public. They are first come
first served, just drop in and pick one up if you are interested.

The Dolly Parton Imagination Library is available to all residents birth - 5 in any town in the Northeast King-
dom. You can sign up using your zip code at www,imaginationlibrary.com . Dolly Parton has co-written a
wonderful novel called Run, Rose Run which is a the top of the New York Times bestsellers and we have it
here at the libraryl Read it today.

We will have Green Up Vermont Day (May 7) green bags for roadside cleanup. Please pitch in and clean up
at a park or a Canaan roadside, Filling even just one bag helps our community. We are planning Arbor Day
(April 27) activities with take and make kits, games and activities to celebrate trees here in the Northeast
Kingdom. The VT Urban & Community Forest Program and UVM Extension have sent us free Sugar Maple
grow kits. We invite your family to pick them up and plant them here in Canaan.

Thanl you for your support at our annual Town Meeting, My door is always open to you for suggestions and
feedback about the Iibrary.

Sharon Ellingwood White- Library Director, Alice M. Ward Memorial Library

CANAAN CARRIER
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MNATURALLY COMNECTED, ENC.

|

l
E The snowbanks have almost completely melted, and we find ourselves deep into mud season, the fifth
unique season of the North Country! The daylight comes a bit earlier for us to seize the days. A huge
“thank you” to the voters of the Town of Canaan for the continued monetary support of the groups’ en-
deavors!

This quarter found CNC gathering information, helping other organizations and delving into future pro-
jects. Guests attended meetings, sharing information on Support and Services at Home (SASH), St. Paul’s
Episcopal Church, the former DTM building, the Pioneer Trail ideas and brainstorming. Each topic had a
good base of ideas shared to begin the process of making them into a form of reality.

The banners which were supposed to be adorning the town during the winter months had an unfortunate
circumstance occur with the company that had been originally selected. However, at our most recent
meeting new banners and company were selected and have been ordered.

Our involvement grows with our supporting the Canaan Schools” basket fundraiser and Care Closet, our
continued support of the Kiwanis Club and the Moosely Information booklet with our fundraising and the
grants that we have been fortunate to be awarded. We want to thank Kiwanian Mario Marquis for vohun-
teering his time and effort in maintaining our website, http: //canaanvt.com. We are truly appreciative!

As always, CNC members Jook forward to the pext quarter and are excited about the possibilities and
partnerships that will continue to be made for the Town of Canaan! We invite anyone who has an inter-

est in working with any projects to please get in touch with us. There are monthly meetings that normally
occur the 3rd Thursday of every month at the Grace Community Church or ZOOM. Besides the Destina-
E tion Website http:// canaanvt.com, you can email your questions to cnaturallyc(@gmail.com or message
us on our Facebook page, Canaan Naturally Connected, Inc.

Have an amazing and productive Spring!
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Check OutWhat's Going On At Grace Community Church
Spring/ Summer 2022

:;j *Faster Weekend Activities... Good Friday Service, 4/15@7:00... Easter Morning Service, 4/17(@11:00...
. Community Easter Egg Hunt, 4/17@1:00

| 6th-12th Grade “Hole In One? Event... 5/21@10:00am
 #K-5th Grade Summer Event... 7/8(@6:00-8:00pm

- #Community Game Night for HS-Adult.... 7/23@#:00-6:00pm
! *Annual Sugar on Snow in Fletcher Park. .. 8/5@5:00

| #End of Summer Teen Camp Out... §/12-13(@6:00pm-7:00am
#Annual “Free” Yard Sale... 8/27(@8:00am

. #4th Friday May-September. .. Community Bonfire@6:00... hot dogs will be provided so bring a snack to share
and a lawn chair

*Last Tuesday of Each Month. .. Potluck Dinner and a Movie(@5:30pm
* *First and Last Sunday of Fach Month. .. 6th-12th Youth Group@12:30pm

Weekly Events

*Sunday—Morning Worship 11:00am, includes a kid service
Eg - #Monday-Friday—NEKLS 8:00-12:00pim

| *Tuesday—Bible Study 6:00pm

 #3rd Thursday—CNC 4:30pm

¢ *Thursday & Friday—SASH 1:00pm

i *For more info check our website www , thegracecommnuumnitychurch. com

or like us on Facebook. ..thegracecommunitychurchVT or reach us at 802-266-3071 & 300 Gale St.  Canaan, VT !
05903 :




informational Meeting Proposed FY2023 Budget
Increase of %0,1582 from FY2022

2023 Budget

Estimated Increase of 50.0469 from FY2022 - Reduced Budget
by an additional $77,696 by removing part-time admin assistant
{513,529) and summer student ($4,761), painting (519,406} and
moved the Fire Alarm {530,000} and MPR Heating ($10,000) to
the Bond Article.

RE-VOTE APRIL 13th - Proposed FY

Annual Meeting Probosed FY2023 Budget

VOTE FAILED with Estimated lncrease of $0.0609 from FY2022
Prasented a reduced Budget of $173,463 moving salaries to
ARP ESSER for Family School Caordihater($99,170) and
Elementary Teacher (574,293)

e

Note: The Board anticipated a 50,0173 cent increase on March 14th,
but on March 15th the reappraised grand list was announced with
the new CLA at 100%, along with the Ways & Means Committee Bl
for a new yield, changing the estimated increase once again.




Understanding the Tax

Increase

Public schools are funded in part through
residential property taxes. Some communities have
higher property values, so the legislature designed
the Common Level of Appraisal (CLA) to ensure all
districts contribute their fair share to the Education
Fund. Houses in Canaan have been selling for more
than their appraised value, leading to a drop in the
CLA, As the CLA goes down, the local residential
property tax rate increases because homes are worth
more money than their appraised value. When we
revised and approved the new proposed budget, the
CLA in Canaan was 106.11% resulting in a $0.01 tax
increase compared to the prior year, On March
15th, the Canaan received their Grand List 2022
Reappraisal Confirmation and adjustment of the
CLA to 100%. On a positive note, the legislation is
looking to approve the property yield at $13,472.
These are both unrelated to education spending, but
will result in an estimated $0.05 tax increase
compared to the prior year. Public schools are also
funded by state sales, use, meals, and rooms taxes.
This year these revenues to the Education Fund are
projected to be very healthy, which is why the
Canaan Board is able to propose a budget with a
12.2% expense increase and property tax payers will
only see a 3% increase in tax rates.

Understanding the Floor Vote

On March 14, 2022, the Canaan School Board approved a budget of $4,518,062 for
the Fiscal Year 2023 (FY23). This represents a spending increase of 12% over the
current year's budget. The current state formula with the new proposed vield and
CLA estimates a 3% tax increase. Approval by voters would allow the school board
and administrators to continue providing high-quality instruction that ensures all
students graduate from Canaan Schools college and career ready.

Bond Article Update

3 ec}‘nc:?ﬁi/ Fire : ech’iual Egress Lighting,
. - Netwaorking ard Fire Roted Door :
Upgrades -

: Conhngenc-fCommc’rorsf&d- . 13,323

 Specifications

§ 22782 %

Available Bond Ardicle Balance: 5627 575usof 1/ 10/2{322:

The information below shows estimated education tax increases if you don't receive any
tax credits and pay solely on property value.

Impact of Proposed Tax Increase Wii‘haut Tax Cmd;i’s

$100,000

$200,000

$400,000 $6,166
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Get your car washed and have a snack

PLACE: Canaan Recreation Park, 6745 VT Route 102
DATE: May 14, 2022
TIME: 162
Come Rain or Shine

1 Car Wash $10.09

Benefit the Canaan Recreation Park

VOLUNTEERS NEEDED!
Please call the Town Office before May 14th at 802-266-3370 to sign up to help on the
[ Car Wash and Bake Sale
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DTM SMALL
ENGINE REPAIR

99 US Route 3
Stewaristown, NH 03576
603-246-8500
dtmsmallenginerepair.com

CANAAN CARRIER

.~ CANAAN ’

NATURALLY CONNECTED INC.
P.Q. Bux 254
Canaan, Vermeant 05903

Deep roots connecting famities, friends and neighbors geross all
bordezs and communities. Sharing, Engaging, Supporting

For mrore mformation visit our website, wyw.cang
Facehook page, You Tube site or call 802-266-3687
email: aliyc i

We want to shape the fiture of Canvan by creating a sense of
helonging and strengthening the social,
cudtural and economic environment,

AE e e g B

naan, VT 05903

Advertise your business $10 per issue/$40 per year—
MAKE CHECKS PAYABLE TO CANAAN RECREATION PARK

Pleas
e‘ﬂ..bﬁb..b...i

Help keep the rec park

area clean

Put trash in
its place

GOLF TARGET DISCS

Anyone interested in playing disc
golf....

Discs can be picked up at either
the Town Office
or Alice M, Ward Memorial library




